
 

 

Memorandum 
 
 

To:   Bill Hanson 

  

From:   Kerry M. Leider  

 

Date:   August 3, 2016 

 

Re: Playground Rubber Removal & Reconstruction Design Services – RFP 

#306 

 

 

The District received three (3) responses to its solicitation and RFP #306 – Playground Rubber 

Removal and Reconstruction Design.  These responses were reviewed and evaluated by the 

Facilities Management Department staff and the responding firms were determined to all have very 

good qualifications and experience necessary to confirm their capacity to perform the desired 

investigation, research, design and construction administration services.  Proposed fees for the 

Phase I services were all based on hourly not to exceed amounts. SAS & Associates proposed the 

lowest cost fee basis. 

 

Recommendation: 

 

It is recommended the School Board approve entering into a contract with the firm of SAS 

Associates to perform Phase I described professional design and survey services for an hourly no to 

exceed fee of $18,500.  

 

It is further recommended the Duluth School Board authorize the Director of Business Services or 

Superintendent of Schools to negotiate an agreement for design and construction services necessary 

for the bidding of projects defined in the Phase I assessment and appropriate construction 

administration and observation of construction for a total additional Phase II fee not to exceed 

$50,000. 

 

Schedule 

 

August -  Initial meeting with Facilities Management and committee. 

September -  Research and investigation of product options and existing conditions. 

October -  Present preliminary design options to management & committee feedback.  

November -  Project scope, preliminary design and cost estimates to School Board. 

Dec. Jan.  -  Design, bidding and award of contracts. 

June-August - Construction 

 

  

 

 
















